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~~okyo in November 19;)8, immeuiately aftcr Lh e V ll th Internat ional 
Congress, and the CCTAjW HO COllference 011 I.leprosy in J-Ul'ica 
(south of the Sahara) held ill Brazzaville, F, I~.A., ill April 1959, 

Six themes were dealt with by the B elo Horizonte seminar, each in­
troduced by an invited paper. Summaries of the conclusions regard ing 
these themes appeared in THE J OURNAL 26 (1958) 267, Full r eports of 
the meeting, including the prepared papers, have appeared in the 
Boletin de la Oficina Sanitaria P anamericana 4S (1958) No.6 (Dec.), 
anc\ the B evista de Sifilogm/ia , L ep1'ologia, y D er'nlotolo.f}io, (Havana) 
14 (1958) No.2 (July-Dec.). 

In preparation for that seminar, Dr. Lauro de 80uza Lima prepared 
a summary of available information on Leprosy in the Americas- a 
subject which he, who had served numerous assignments as a leprosy 
consultant for P ASBjvYHO and visited many of the American COUll ­

tries, is exceptionally well qualified to deal. No such r eview having 
been available her etofore, a translation of it, supplied by the Pan­
American Sanitary Bureau, appears in this issue as a r eprinted article. 

This report is informative, including the indications of how much 
information needed for an over-all evaluation of the situation was 
lacking. Apart from anything else, however , it shows how vastly differ ­
ent is the leprosy problem (or problems) in the Amerjcas from those in 
the central zone of Africa, in India, and in the countries of the Far 
]~ast. From which it follows-for one thing- that if one focuses his 
eyes with r espect to control exclusively on, say, mass treatment as it is 
now being conducted in Af r ica, th(' situations ill oth(' ]' countries will not 
be in focu s.- H. W. vY. 

"THE NEW YEAR WILL BE BRIGHTER" 
With the words of thi s heading as an introductory l ine, Dr. Herbert Rattner, chief 

editor of the A .M.A. Archives of Dennatology, lists in the news and notes department of 
the January 1960 issue a number of desiderata for his own p eriodical. The following 
are selected- and, where indicated, modifi ed- to flt our own circulll stances. 

The New Year would be brighter: 
- if all authors should submit their manuscripts f ull y double-spaced, to obviate 

the necess ity of copying before editing; 
- if the number of references to an arti cle were held down to about flfteen well ­

selected ones ; 
- if authors will please not take it as a personal affront if theil' papers cannot be 

accepted for publication. 
- if readers will recognize that the publication of a paper docs not necessarily con­

stitute endorsement by the Editorial Board; 
- if subscribers will write to the business manager rather than to the editorial 

offi ce Hbout suhscriptions and other non editorial matters. 
- H.W.W. 


